
Black Point Beach Club Association
Board of Governors

Freedom of Information Seminar 
Minutes

Monday, November 19, 2018
6:00Pm

Present:  Board of Governors:  Kevin Callahan, Chair; Cheryl Colangelo, Vice Chair; 
 Will Fountain, Steve Beauchene, Bill McDowell, Veronica Phelps, Phil  
 Lombardo, Mary Cahill, Ex-Officio
Also Present: Maureen Lowney; Secretary
Zoning Commission: Jim Fox, Chair; 
Zoning Board of Appeal: Colleen Chapin, Chair; Sally Cini

Also Present: Attorney Tom Hennick from the State of CT Freedom of Information Office

Kevin Callahan, Chair of the Board of Governors called this Special Freedom of Information 
Seminar to order at 6:02pm.  Mr. Callahan asked that everyone introduce themselves and then 
asked Mr. Tom Hennick to lead the seminar.

Mr. Hennick introduced himself to the Board members and informed them that he has worked 
for the State of CT Freedom of Information Office for 43 years.  He spoke about the Freedom of 
access at Public agencies.

The Board members asked Mr. Hennick many questions.

Mr. Callahan thanked Mr. Hennick for the informative seminar, and thanked everyone for coming 
and adjourned the Freedom of Information Seminar at 7:15Pm.

 

  
Respectfully submitted,

Maureen Lowney
Secretary 
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